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Abstract

There have been many good initiatives aimed at reducing the use of physical restraint across healthcare services. However, despite these well-intentioned initiatives the use of restraint remains too high with a significant number of restraint-related deaths and injuries still being reported. 
On 3rd April 2014 the Department of Health issued important new guidance on the use of restrictive physical interventions: “Positive & Proactive Care”. The then Care and Support Minister, Norman Lamb MP, explained that “No-one should ever come to harm in the health or care system. Although it is sometimes necessary to use restraint to stop someone hurting themselves or others, the safety of patients must always come first. This new guidance will stop inappropriate use of all types of restraint, reduce this outdated practice and help staff to keep patients safe….”.
Positive & Proactive Care has had a significant effect in reducing the use of physical interventions. The emphasis is now firmly on violence reduction and the corresponding reduction in the use of all restrictive interventions. This has continued to be emphasised in subsequent guidance and other documents, including the new Mental Health Act Code of Practice and NICE NG10 “Violence and Aggression: Short-term management in mental health, health and community settings” (2015). What difference will the Use of Force (Mental Health Units) Act 2018 make? What effect will the BILD/RRN standards/certification have? Could they be improved? 
What should happen when faced with violence, aggression or other challenging behaviours? Who should deal with it? And who should receive training and in what skills? Is calling security the best approach?

Controversy still exists amongst professionals about the use of certain types of intervention. The main controversies relate to the use of prone restraint, pain-compliance techniques, and mechanical restraint. The confusion surrounding the use of prone restraint positions has now largely, but not wholly, been resolved but it was confusion that was unnecessary and entirely foreseeable. What else is needed to improve the safety of everyone involved? 
These are some of the issues I will be addressing in my presentation. 
